ETRPC

Minutes for Friday, April 12
West Science 2803
Present:  Michael Kowalczyk (Computer Science); Dave Donovan (Physics); Chris Lewis (IT); Chris Wagner (Help Desk); Judy Puncochar (Education); Hugo Eyzaguirre (Economics); Eric Burdick (CLS); Felecia Flack (IT); Jennifer Jezylo (Biology)
1. Approval of the Minutes
a. March 22 2013 minutes were approved with some changes: Moved by Judy Puncochar, seconded by Hugo Eyzaguirre.
2. Chair

a. No report
3. Informational Technology

a. ECAR study (Educause center for applied research) – Felecia covered Educause what it is and an Educause survey covering student device use, technology and the college experience. Felecia recommended committee members review the study and consider the ETRPC getting involved in this or similar studies about technology use in college. See http://www.educause.edu/ecar/about-ecar/ecar-annual-study-students-and-it for more details.
b. A new version of Educat, version 2.4, will be replacing the current version 2.2. The newer version is very similar to the 2.2 and have very few changes.

c. A Software survey from Matt Smock went out via email. Please fill it out.  We also need to move away from programs that require XP.
4. Instructional Design and Technology 

a. iClicker has been adopted as the standard classroom response tool.
5. Help Desk

a. DX-250 WiMAX Modems with a built in WiFi router similar to the older CPE 890’s are available for purchase from Micro Repair for $220 and for 3 day check out at the NMU Library.
b. Tuesday’s Windows Update included update KB2823324 which is causing computers to run Chkdsk on startup and problems with Kaspersky. A hotfix will be available and announced to the campus on http://it.nmu.edu/downloads by Friday afternoon, 4/12/13.

c. Latest statements about the new computer this fall. It will be a 13” or 14” screen with no DVD drive. Still unsure about Windows 8 or MS Office 2013. This is the system full time faculty will be getting this August. 
6. New business
a. Possible revisions to Student TIA criteria. Judy Puncochar went through the criteria for selection and had some suggestions. Some of the discussion followed on how we were rating the applicants. Suggestions were made on modifications to the application form (available at http://www.nmu.edu/grantsandresearch/node/40) to get improved content in the applications. One thought was to provide questions that encourage applicants to explain their projects to a greater extent to help assess them based on the criteria for the awards. Michael Kowalczyk used a computer and projector to have the group review the application form and document any changes being considered.
b. Judy Puncochar: GIRLS IN IT – “GIRLS IN IT” has to do with women in computer science.  Only 18% of all undergraduate computer science and information science degrees are held by women and this percentage appears to be in a downward trend. Judy provided copies of pamphlets and flyers from a conference which included suggestions in the back for research and ways to address the issues. Judy stated this may be something the ETRPC committee could address. Judy later provided the following links to the related “GIRLS IN IT” website via email from the website: http://www.ncwit.org/sites/default/files/resources/girlsinit_thefacts_fullreport2012.pdf and  a list of resources for encouraging women to persist in computing in higher education: http://www.ncwit.org/resources?field_audiences_tid[]=6&sort_by=field_staff_pick_value_value&sort_order=DESC&items_per_page=10 

Meeting adjourned 11:55am
Next meeting: Friday April 26, 2013, 11:00am, WS 2803

Submitted by: Chris Wagner
